
Annual General Meeting of the Gabriola Recreation Society
April 23, 2020. 11am. Held online due to COVID-19 pandemic.

Present: Kyle Clifford (President), Kevan Heughan, Derek Kilbourn, Vanessa Craig (RDN Director Electoral Area B), Vanessa Vee, Diane 
Cornish, and Virginia Ebbels (GRS Programmer)

Absent: Dave Reid, Paul Metcalfe

1. Approval of Agenda for AGM April 23, 2020
Moved by Clifford
Second by Kilbourn
CARRIED

2. Approval of Minutes from 2019 AGM held April 25, 2019
Moved by Kilbourn
Second by Heughan
CARRIED

3. Financial Report Roden and Associates 2019 Year end Review
Moved by Cornish
Seconded by Heughan
CARRIED

4. Programmer’s Report
Moved by Kilbourn
Seconded by Heughan
CARRIED

5. President’s Report
Moved by Heughan
Seconded by Kilbourn
CARRIED

6. Board Elections
President - Kyle Clifford
VP - Paul Metcalfe
Treasurer - Diane Cornish
Secretary - Derek Kilbourn
Moved by Heughan
Seconded by Kilbourn
CARRIED

7. Signing Authority for GRS
Motion: for the four members of the Executive (President, Vice President, Treasurer, and Secretary) to be the signing authorities 

for the GRS accounts at the Coastal Community Credit Union (CCCU)
Moved - Kilbourn
Second - Heughan
CARRIED

8. New business
None.

9 Adjournment
Motion - Cornish
Second - Heughan
CARRIED

Approval of Agenda for April 25, 2019
Approved during AGM section of meeting
Approval of Minutes from March 21, 2019
Moved by Nancy Boyes, Seconded by Dave Reid
Motion carried

FINANCIAL REPORT
Bookkeeper Deb Ferens was not present at the meeting.
Virginia cautioned that we may be a bit shy of meeting
our 2019 projected budget for program income. It was
suggested that we look at Derrill Shuttleworth’s mountain
biking venture that he wasn’t able to run commercially. 
Perhaps he could run it through GRS which would both
enable him and bring us some revenue. 
Action: Virginia to talk to Derrill about running his venture
through GRS.
Approval of Financial Report
Moved by Paul Metcalfe, Seconded by Nancy Boyes
Motion carried

PROGRAMMER’S REPORT
Written and presented by Programing Staff, Virginia Ebbels.
Key Points:
Volleyball. This will be left as is.
Kids In Kitchen. The Board agreed to co-sponsor this 
program. Our summer student will be the assistant.
Federal Grant for Summer Student. The grant this year is
only $1664. This will be topped up from the promised
RDN increase of up to $8,000.
Approval of Programmer’s Report
Moved by Dave Reid, Seconded by Paul Metcalfe.
Motion carried

OLD BUSINESS
HR Committee - Programers Position Description - Presented
by Kyle Clifford and Paul Metcalfe - Paul had been unwell
so tabled to next meeting.
Summer Programer Position. The interview and hiring
process is now complete. Virginia hired Luisa Handford.
Virginia has applications in for casual positions but she is
not sure how much work she will have for them. She
could plug them in when needed if they haven't found
another job. They will be paid minimum wage.
GRS Events List/Calendar. Tabled to next meeting.
Action: Virginia to bring to next Board meeting.

NEW BUSINESS
Meet with RDN Staff - Hannah King and Dean Banman
will be present at the Board meeting in May. Kyle 
encouraged the Board to think of any issues they would
like to discuss with these two RDN representatives while
they are here. So far, some areas of concern that were
brought forward are:

° Access to the RDN Policy Manual.
° A discussion on overlap with other organizations—we

need a clear picture to ensure that we are all working
more cooperatively.

° Clarity on parks and what are the lines between what
GRS does and what RDN does? Could this be written
into the contract?

GaLTT - It was suggested that GaLTT members be invited
to be present at GRS meetings.
Policy Manual - Draft. Tabled.
Gab. Rec. Access Program - Presented by Derek Kilbourn
The money allocated for this is going down quickly so
Derek presented a plan to top up what is left. He would
like to designate the Gab. Rec. Access program as one
of the recipients of the liquor store program: The One 
Percent Club. 
Action: Derek to talk to Mike Brown of the Village Liquor
Store and the RDN to see if we can make this happen. 
Grants in Aid
A discussion/vote on all the applications resulted in the
following distribution of funds for the Spring 2019
Grants in Aid:
Dragon Boat Society 200
GaLTT 1,000
Sambattical Samba Group 1,000
Island Futures 1,000
Total: 3,200,
Note: This will leave us with $500 less for the Fall
Grants in Aid.
Date of Next Meeting: May 16, 2019 at 4:00 pm
Meeting Adjourned at 6:40 pm. Moved by Paul Metcalfe,
Seconded by Nancy Boyes. Motion carried.

MINUTES: Meeting of April 25, 2019
PRESENT: Paul Metcalfe, Jenny Ivany, Nancy Boyes,
Derek Kilbourn, Dave Reid, Kyle Clifford, Virginia Ebbels,
REGRETS: Vanessa Craig, Phillip Vannini


